
 

 

STATEMEMT OF REASONS  
 

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD  
(SANDRINGHAM ROAD AREA, WATFORD) 
 (PROHIBITION OF WAITING AT ANY TIME)   

ORDER 2022 
 
Following a review of waiting restrictions in the Sandringham Road Area, the following minor amendments to 
introducing or extending the No Waiting at Any Time restrictions are proposed to ensure visibility can be 
maintained for road users within the area, especially around junctions and where forward visibility is reduced. 
The reduction of No Waiting at Any Time is promoted to increase kerb side space for residents, whilst 
ensuring adequate lengths of no waiting at any time remain at the junction.   
 

(A) To introduce No Waiting at Any Time on both sides of Windsor Road for 10 metres from its junction 
with St Albans Road 

(B) To introduce No Waiting at Any Time on the east side of Sandringham Road for 8 metres, outside 
property numbers 4-8.  

(C) To extend the existing No Waiting at Any Time on the south side of Osborne Road from its junction 
with Sandringham Road for an additional 9 metres  

(D) To reduce the length of No Waiting at Any Time on the east side of Sandringham Road, north of its 
junction with Osborne Road by 4 metres.  

(E) To reduce the length of No Waiting at Time on the north side of Windsor Road, west of its junction 
with Sandringham Road by 4 metres 

(F) To remove 12 meters of No Waiting Monday to Saturday 8am-630pm on the north side of Buckingham 
Road, west of Sandringham Road. 

 
 
The proposed traffic order is therefore to be implemented in accordance with Section 1(1), Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) to make them:  
 

 for avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or preventing the 
likelihood of any such danger arising,  
  

 for facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic (including pedestrians) 
 

 for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which the road runs 
 
The Council reserves the right to produce an amended or further statement in the context of any public 
enquiry or judicial proceedings to these proposals 
 
 
Justin Bloomfield 
Head of Parking 
Town Hall, 
Watford, 
Herts WD17 3EX 
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